
The Town of Orleans Board Meeting 

September 12, 2019 

 

 

The Town of Orleans Town Board Held a regular scheduled board meeting on September 12, 

2019 at the municipal building in LaFargeville. 

 

Members Present: Kevin Rarick, Peter Wilson, Gwen Kirkby, Thomas Johnston, and Mary 

Ford-Waterman 

 

Others Present: Tammy Donnelly, Robert Black, Dale Raymo, Lee Shimel, Peg Hale, Iris 

Waterson, Pam McDowell, Jack Woodward, Jim & Gerry Giambra. 

Supervisor Rarick called meeting to order at 7:03PM 

1.  Approval of minutes- A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to 

approve August 2019 minutes as read. 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

2.  Financial Report- Cathy Satterley gave report to town board. 

 

3. Sand Bid- 1 Bid received from Johnson Sand & Gravel. $5.50 per ton loaded. 

A motion was made by Mary Ford-Waterman and seconded by Thomas Johnston to accept the 

following bid. 

 



 
 

4.  Letter from Mike Derouin regarding retirement- Mike Derouin will be retiring as of 

10/30/2019.  Supervisor Rarick stated he will be missed. 

 

5.  Rob Black Highway update/pickup truck- Finished dumpster at landfill. Will be paving 

Hagen, Factory and Honey Flats Road. 

 

Rob Black would like to replace the 2013 pickup truck.  Discussion was held.  

 A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to purchase a 2020 F150 

from Caskinette’s Ford in the amount of $31,045.40 NYS Bid price. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 

Highway Superintendent is concerned with Robinson Road with the OYA project. Excessive use 

and road being destroyed. Discussion was held.  Attorney Burrows spoke he will speak with OYA 

attorney and get a road use agreement asap. 

 

Residents in Fishers Landing requested a no outlet sign   

 

6.  Dale Raymo Assessor update- Dale gave report on assessor work. Dale asked board to look 

at the TI Bridge pilot.  Discussion was held. 

 

Attorney Burrows spoke on the JCIDA not including the Town of Orleans in the PILOT 

discussions.  Jim Burrow is upset he will get ahold of Joe Russell, JCIDA, and OYA attorney to 

deal with this quickly.  Discussion was held.  Town Board is upset they were not invited to any 

meetings or discussions with the OYA/JCIDA. 

 

7.  Lee Shimel zoning update – Lee gave report to town board. Lee will have the final draft of the 

comp plan at next board meeting.  Lee thinks the fire department will need to have training on 

solar.  Supervisor Rarick will call. 

 

8.  Terry Brown resigned from Planning board effective August 21, 2019. 

 



9.   Appointment of Donna Dutton to Planning Board Vacancy -  A motion was made by Gwen 

Kirkby and seconded by Mary Ford-Waterman to appoint Donna Dutton to finish Terry Brown’s 

term on planning board to end in 2021. 

 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

10.  Appointment of Louis Nuffer to alternate member on Zoning Board of Appeals- A motion 

was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Peter Wilson to appoint Louis Nuffer to be an 

Alternate board member on the ZBA. 

 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

11. Rob Campany- Rob gave the town board an update on Rte. 12 Water.  70% of water 

connections are complete.  The booster pump station is in and should be operational around 

December. 

 

TI Park- still waiting for approval 

 

12.  Resolution for Court JCAP Grant –  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Resolution #24 

 
 

 A motion was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Gwen Kirkby to authorized Michele 

Elmer, Court clerk to apply for a JCAP grant in the 2019-20120 grant cycle up to $30,000. 

 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

14.  Public Comment 

 

15. Town Clerk Report- Board reviewed report 

 

16. Bills were audited in the amount of $ 368,567.51 

 

 

 



A motion was made by Thomas Johnston and seconded by Mary-Ford Waterman to go into 

executive session on possibly litigation and personnel issue 

 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

Entered executive session at 9:45 

Exited executive session at 10:30 

 

A motion to adjourn meeting was made by Peter Wilson and seconded by Gwen Kirkby 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:32pm 

 

Kevin Rarick, Aye 

Mary Ford-Waterman, Aye 

Peter Wilson, Aye 

Thomas Johnston, Aye 

Gwen Kirkby,  Aye   All in favor motion carried 

 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Tammy Donnelly 


